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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

22nd November 2019



Dear Parents,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to use kind words’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Zara H.
Harry N.
	Jessica G.
Olivia S.
	Albie C.
Emmy H.
	Evie P.
Isabelle P.
	Fraser B.
Ellie B.
	Calvin P.
Freya C.

	Year 1
	Oscar S.
Eliza M.
	Paris B.
Nancy P.
	Phoebe M.
Grace M.
	Eva I.
Ted D.
	Harley J.
Theo S.
	Starlett F-R.
Poppy R.

	Year 2
	Stella G.
Brodie G.
	Layla L.
Heidi H.
	Eden S.
Cole C.
	Charlie C.
Thomas M.
	James K.
Rosie P.
	Isla S.
Isabella B

	Year 3
	Elliot L.
Emily G.
	Bethany R.
Luke I.
	Andres B.
Angel L.
	Mason W.
Alex N.
	Trisden L.
Megan K.
	Myles H.
Lucy K.

	Year 4
	Callum C.
Morgan F.
	Cole G.
Destiny M.
	Lucas S.
Ryan C.
	Niamh D.
Noah S.
	Imogen R.
Amelia L.
	Grace T-S.
Lucas J.

	Year 5
	Madelaine M.
Aliza S.
	Addison W.
Daniel R.
	Owen H.
Angus L.
	Billy P.
Isobel L.
	Evie E.
Oliver C-F.
	Thomas M.
Katerina P.

	Year 6
	Leia W.
Ruby U.
	Alice E.
Freya H.
	Maya M.
Ben E.
	Lucy C.
Ellie T.
	Harrison B.
Hallie P.
	Layla F.
Holly D.


	Walliams
	491
	Rowling
	401

	Dahl
	492
	Cowell
	410


Overall winners are Walliams with 1899 points.
Children in Need Day 

A big thank you to all of the children for taking part in the Children in Need fundraising event held in school last week. We raised a magnificent total of £347.50 by wearing Children in Need inspired clothes and £85.15 from the Pudsey drawing/colouring competition. Our Pudsey mascot raised £57.46.
Thank you to Miss Green and the School Council for organising this fundraising event.

Anti- Bullying Week 2019
Over the last two weeks, all children in KS1 and KS2 have participated in various activities for our annual Anti-Bullying Week. Anti-Bullying Week is a way of raising awareness about bullying. It is a week during which children learn about what bullying is and how to deal with it. The theme this year is Change starts with us. The children have been taking part in lessons throughout school and have finished by taking part in Odd Socks Day. The House Captains led a whole school assembly today to talk about the importance of Anti-Bullying Week, explaining how we can look after each other and continue to make sure that our school is a place of respect. Thank you to the House Captains for their fantastic assembly and Miss Green for organising this. Thank you to all the children for wearing their odd socks and supporting this event. Your socks were amazing!
Road Safety Week 2019
This week, the children have taken part in Road Safety Assemblies for KS1 and KS2, as part of our annual Road Safety Week. This year, the theme is Step up for Safe Streets. The children have been discussing how to keep safe near roads and the following message was shared in the assemblies:
· Find a safe place to cross.
· Stop just before the kerb.
· Look and listen for traffic.
· Be patient, let traffic pass.
· Walk across when it is clear, don't run.
Please discuss this message with your children to keep them safe when they are out in the local area.

Book Bus Visit
Many thanks to all our parents who supported our Book Bus visit on Wednesday 20th November. Children from each class visited the bus throughout the day and spoke enthusiastically about the wonderful books they saw – many persuading their parents to come back after school to purchase even more. Thanks to the Book People for accommodating us after the bus had broken down the day before! We received lots of positive feedback from the Book Bus staff who described the children as ‘a breath of fresh air’ due to the enthusiasm and the love of books from all that visited. However, if you missed out there are plenty of bargains still to be had online at www.thebookpeople.co.uk with many more books to choose from and up to 70% discount including Black Friday sales every hour. Furthermore, when purchasing online you can still continue to help boost our school libraries - by selecting ‘school’ at the checkout we will earn points. Thank you again for all your support and thank you to Mr Rigby for organising the event.
Year 1: Golborne Library 
On Wednesday 20th November, all children in Year 1 enjoyed a trip to Golborne Library. The children had a fantastic time learning all about how the library works and the useful facilities that it provides for our community. The children heard a wonderful, funny story about a duck called Quentin. They also looked for differences between fiction and non-fiction books. The children are looking forward to future visits to Golborne library both with school and, hopefully, their families.
Year 2: Golborne Library 

Year 2 visited Golborne Library to meet the author of 'The Snots' book, Phil Walker. Phil had the children laughing with his antics and story about bogeys travelling through the body! The children's behaviour was outstanding! Many thanks to Jenny at the library for accommodating us.
Visitors to Lowton West Primary School: 

Year 3 History Alive 
On Wednesday, History Alive visited the Year 3 children and gave them the opportunity to explore life as an Ancient Egyptian. The children examined different artefacts and enjoyed dressing up. Thank you to ‘History Alive’ for a fantastic day and to the Friends for funding this workshop.
Wigan Warriors

This Autumn, Year 5 have been lucky to receive specialist dance training through Wigan Warriors every Thursday afternoon. The children were taught street dance and learnt special formations and moves. The children thoroughly enjoyed this experience – we would like to thank Wigan Warriors for providing this opportunity for our children. 
Football: 
Last night, the school football team played a match against St Catherine's at Lowton High School. After a difficult first half, the team rallied round and put in a spirited fight back. Unfortunately, it wasn't enough to win this week but well done to the team for their determination and effort.
School Games: Basketball
Yesterday we took two very strong teams to a basketball competition at Golborne High School. Both teams (A & B) had a mix of boys and girls from Years 5 & 6. Both were amazing. They were so good that they ended up meeting each other in the semi finals where they played a high quality match that finished in a draw. This meant that the winners were to be decided by a shootout! By one basket, Team A won and progressed to the final.
There they met a very good basket-balling side from Twelve Apostles. Again, the quality was excellent and again it finished in a dreaded shootout! This one was a bit trickier. After the first, second and third round, we were still tied and both out of players. To decide the winner, one child was selected from each team for a best-out-of-three match-up. We selected Molly H who had not missed a shot all afternoon. Under pressure, she stepped up and won the shootout, the competition and the trophy. Well done to everyone who took part for a fantastic afternoon! Thank you to Mr Copley for preparing both teams to such a high standard once again.
Photographs
On Wednesday children received their photographs to take home. If you wish to purchase the school photographs please return to school along with payment by Friday 29th November.
Friends Association Christmas Cards
If you would like to order Christmas cards or one of the other items listed on the order form please send in your order and money by Wednesday 27th November.  The sample card is for you to keep.

Frost Festival
Recapture the wonder of a childhood Christmas at Mesnes Park for a well-earned dose of Christmas magic. Wrap up and enter an enchanted wonderland full of mystical lanterns, cosy story-telling, music, pop-up performances and craft workshops. There’ll be an opportunity to buy gifts for loved ones from a selection of local makers and lots of great food and drink to choose from. The event will finish with a magical firework display. Suitable for all ages whether you’re young or young at heart. FREE ENTRY (please visit  www.wigan.gov.uk/Christmas).
St Luke’s Church

There will be a Saturday Club held at St Luke’s Church from 10.30am – 11.30am on 7th December with a theme relating to Advent. Come along and join in the fun and excitement leading up to Christmas. 

After school Clubs: 

Year 6 Homework Club: Monday 25th November (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
Squad Football Club: Monday 25th November (3.15pm – 4.30pm).
KS2 Cross Country : Wednesday 27th November (3.15pm to 4.00pm).
Year 2 Gymnastics: Thursday 28th November (3.15pm – 4.15pm).
KS2 Cross Country : Friday 29th November (3.15pm to 4.00pm).
Christmas Dates

Year 2 Christmas Concert: Tuesday 3rd December 2.00pm.

Year 2 Christmas Concert: Wednesday 4th December 6.00pm.

Non-Uniform Day: Friday 6th December.

Christmas Dinner Day: Tuesday 10th December.

Year 3/4 Carol Concert: Wednesday 11th December 10.00am.

Year 5/6 Carol Concert: Wednesday 11th December 2.00pm.

Christmas Fair: Friday 13th December 3.30pm – 5.30pm.

Year 3/4 Christmas Party: Monday 16th December (pm).

Infants Christmas Party: Tuesday 17th December (pm).
Reception Carol Concert: Wednesday 18th December 9.30am.

Year 5/6 Christmas Party: Wednesday 18th December (pm).
School Closes for Christmas : Thursday 19th December.
Holiday Club Information 

http://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/extra-curricular/holiday-clubs-and-education-classes
Out of School Achievements 

On Sunday 17th November Leah M. (C7) & Mia F. (C7) attended a karate charity event held at Leigh Sports Centre to raise money for cancer research. As part of the event everyone was given a pink belt.
Well done to Poppy P. (C3) who received her Stage 4 swimming.

Well done to Darcey B. (C7) who passed her freestyle bronze dance exam with a highly commended.
Well done to Aisla Mae P. (C7) for competing in the freestyle championships at Prestwich this weekend, being placed 5th in her contemporary solo dance. 
Best wishes,

Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher         
